
           
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
Nancy Sacquitne, RN, BSN, Winneshiek County Public Health 
Wanda Hemesath, City Clerk,Tr., PIO 
Kristin Torresdal, Library Director, PIO 

Decorah, IA (March 25, 2020) – Winneshiek County Public Health in partnership with the City of 
Decorah are taking all steps necessary to ensure the health and safety of City and County 
residents. We know community spread is occurring in other Iowa counties, so we need to 
assume that this virus is community spread here as well. 

We urge you to follow these simple steps to help protect you and your family  

 STAY home unless TRULY ESSENTIAL - Shelter in place whenever possible   
 Maintain at least 6 feet physical distance from any person even in line at the grocery 

store 
 Wash hands frequently with soap and water for at least 20 seconds 
 Frequent use of hand sanitizer  
 Use disinfectant procedures at home and work 
 Do not congregate in groups – No more than 10 persons 

Following these simple steps will help ensure the continued safety and protection of not only 
yourself, but of medical staff, emergency workers, grocery clerks and others who remain on the 
front lines to ensure the continuation of essential medical, public safety and public works 
services. 

This unprecedented event is taxing the supply of medical equipment and Personal Protective 
Equipment.  No testing kits were initially available for this previously unknown virus.  Testing 
kits have just recently been developed but are in short supply.  

Winneshiek County Emergency Management has taken all steps necessary to procure these 
needed items as soon as possible.  However, these supplies will be prioritized and go to areas of 
greatest need first. 

In the meantime, as residents, we have the responsibility to protect ourselves by following the 
recommended steps.  This will help save precious resources as we continue to try to slow the 
spread and not overwhelm the healthcare systems.  



Please do as we have told you to help reduce the spread! We want you to take care of yourself. 
Be sure to tell your family and friends to help protect them.  

Public Health and the City will continue to follow the guidance of the Iowa Department of 
Public Health and will update the public with changes as they occur. 

Public information releases will be accomplished by press releases to radio, newspaper and 
other public forums, Winneshiek County Public Health website, www.winneshiekhealth.org , 
City website www.decorahia.org and county/city social media venues. 

Direct questions regarding this message to 

 Nancy Sacquitne, Winneshiek County Public Health 563.382.4661  
 Wanda Hemesath, City Clerk, Tr. Hemesath@decorahia.org. 563.379.1362 (C) 
 563-382-3651 City Clerk’s Office 

The Iowa Department of Public Health is the lead agency for the dissemination of information 
related to the Coronavirus (COVID19). Winneshiek County Public Health is your local, central 
point of contact for local efforts.  

Iowa Department of Public Health – www.idph.iowa.gov or call IDPH at 2-1-1 
Winneshiek County Public Health – www.winneshiekhealth.org 563-382-4662 

Please refer to these agencies for specific information and direction regarding COVID19. 

This is an official city press release.  Modifications of any kind are prohibited without express written consent of the author.  Any reprint or 
broadcast of this information must include this entire communication 

 
 
 
 


